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TNC receives $1,000,000 endowment 
By Tom Felder 

Editor 

Through a memo to the 
Board of Trustees, President 
Homer J. Adams has an¬ 
nounced that Trevecca Naza¬ 
rene College has received a 
$1,000,000 gift for endowment 
from Rev. Don Jernigan. The 
gift, which was announced last 
week, represents “one of the 

By Dee Metcalf 
News Editor 

Once again students 
interested in music will have an 
opportunity to enjoy the 
performance of a professional 
musician through Trevecca’s 
Lyceum Committee. Miss 
Susan Slaughter, Principal 
Trumpet of the St. Louis 
Symphony Orchestra, is to be 
the guest for this quarter’s 
Lyceum program. 

Miss Slaughter is the only 
female principal trumpet with a 
major symphony. This in itself 
is a great achievement but, in 
her free time she enjoys giving 

largest of its kind in the history 
of Nazarene higher education,” 
says Dr. Adams. 

According to Dr. Adams, the 
gift is in the form of securities 
and is part of the sale of Medi- 
plex Corporation. After the 
final closing of this sale, which 
is several months away, Trevec¬ 
ca will hold debentures from 
Beverly Corporation bearing 
9% interest. Interest on these 
notes will be accompanied by 

Christian concerts interspersed 
with her personal testimony. 

Born in McCordsville, 
Indiana, Miss Slaughter 
attended a public school where 
she became interested in music. 
She picked the cornet because 
she “liked the sound.” At the 
close of her sophomore year 
Miss Slaughter went to 
Indianapolis where she took 
lessons under Dan Minter, who 
greatly influenced her ambition 
towards the orchestral field. 
During her senior year she 
made the change from cornet to 
trumpet because a trumpet is 
more of an orchestra) 
instrument. Through prayer 
for guidance Miss Slaughter 

payment on the principal, pro¬ 
rated over eight years. The in¬ 
come from this gift is expected 
to begin in March, 1982. 

This gift is not, however, the 
first from Rev. Jernigan. In the 
past he has, among other 
things, donated $40,000 in cash 
and services on the McClurkan 
Building renovation, a unit in 
the Trevecca Health Care Cen¬ 
ter valued at $20,000, and a lot 
estimated to be worth $15,000. 

According to Dr. Adams, 

this gift of endowment funds 
fills a very pressing need. He 
stated that possible uses for the 
funds may include support and 
funding of the $90,000 in schol¬ 
arships given to Trevecca stu¬ 
dents each year. At this time, 
these scholarships do not have 
funded support, which, accord¬ 
ing to Dr. Adams, is a matter of 
great concern to the Southern 
Association (of Colleges and 
Universities) and to the college 
as well. 

However, with the reduction 
of federal grants a reality, and 
with more cuts to come, the 
college is not stopping here. 
Rather, it is now working on 
another goal of $1,000,000 to 
fund scholarships. 

According to Dr. Adams, 
“this gift does not solve all 
financial problems, but it cer¬ 
tainly meets a major need and 
helps us pray and work optim¬ 
istically on the others.” 

Darda 
The most asked question on 

campus since, “Who shot 
J.R.?” is probably “Where are 
the Darda’s?” Well, the answer 
to that question comes in two 
parts—good news and bad 
news. 

The good news is that, 
according to Howard Wall, II, 
yearbook advisor, the final 
portion of the 1980-81 Darda’s 
has been sent to the printer. 
The bad news is that the earliest 
probable date for them to be in 
students’ hands is the end of 
February. 

According to Mr. Wall, last 
year’s yearbook would have 
been out towards the end of 
next month if the last part had 
been at the printer’s by 
December'9. However, it was 
not taken to the printer’s until 
just before Christmas, so the 
end of February is the earliest 
anyone can hope for. Mr. Wall 
did state, however, that it 
would be out this quarter. 

Susan Slaughter 

to present 

concert tonight 

Susan Slaughter 
decided that it would be God’s Philharmonic, 
will for her to attend Indiana 
University, where she enrolled 
in the Bachelor of Music 
program. 

While at the University, she 
received the Performer’s 
certificate and studied at the 
Aspen Festival for nine weeks 
on a scholarship. In her senior 
year she attained the position 
of principal trumpet on the 
school’s top orchestra, the 

After college Miss Slaughter 
became principal trumpet of 
the Toledo Symphony 
Orchestra and later acquired 
the same position in the St. 
Louis Symphony Orchestra. 

Performing with the 
orchestra has provided Miss 
Slaughter the opportunity to 
travel extensively across the 

cont. on pg. 4 

Junior Class to hold 
special elections 

By Tom Felder 
Editor 

Petitions closed today for the 
Junior Class special election, 
which has been called to 
replace former president Tom 
Dula, who did not return this 
quarter, and has subsequently 
resigned. On Monday the 
Administrative Council will 
meet to formally approve any 
candidates. 

If only one candidate has 
petitioned for the office, then 
petitions will be opened again 
for a couple of days. 

Campaigning should begin in 
about a week, and the election 
will be held on Thursday, 
January 28, 1982. 

This vacancy and election 
come at a very crucial moment 
because the Junior class 
officers are in the process of 
finalizing plans for the 
Junior/Senior Banquet next 
quarter. According to Linda 
Munro, Junior Class Vice 
President and Acting- 
President until the election, 
most of the other activities have 
been set and plans on the 
banquet have been made. 
However, the plans are in the 

finalization stage right now. 
Linda stated that she felt that 

the new president would have a 
much harder time taking over 
in the middle of the year, than if 
he, or she, were just starting at 
the beginning. For one thing, 
since most plans have been 
made, the new president would 
have to go along with them. 

When asked about what 
qualifications she felt were 
needed for the position, 
especially at this point in the 
year, Linda stated that the new 
president must be devoted to 
the task and have time to do it. 
She also felt that the new class 

leader must be able to fit 
quickly into the SGA structure 
and help keep the class ahead 
financially. 

However, Linda did feel that 
this situation has been 
productive in one respect. She 
felt that, although they are 
disappointed that Tom did not 
return, this has brought the six 
officers closer together. 
According to Linda, Tom 
made most of the decisions as 
president, but the officers are 
now functioning as one. She 
does not consider herself the 
only class leader; rather, all of 
the officers are acting as 

“surrogate” presidents, and the 
decisions are being made as a 
group. 

The remaining officers of the 
1981 -82 Junior Class are Linda 
Munro, Vice-President; Jenny 
Fisher, Secretary; Sandy 
Archer, Treasurer; Reggie 
Rose, Chaplain, and Melvin 
Taylor and Julie Pelton, SGA 
Representatives. 

The class has already 
sponsored several events and 
are planning others in the 
future, including two movies, 
Casablanca and The Adven¬ 
tures of Robin Hood, as well as 
the Junior/Senior Banquet. 
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editorial 

Looking back and 
moving forward 

The year 1981 is now history and by looking back we can 
see that it was a great one for the Trevecca community. The 
year began with a lot of problems, but through hard work 
and cooperation, most of these were solved. It was also a 
year of victories and change. 

The Trojan basketball team probably had the biggest 
success of the year. The team, under the leadership of 
Coach Frank Wilson, stormed through the season on the 
way to capturing their first VSAC Championship. 

Change was one of the key words in 1981. The biggest of 
these were the revamping of the class schedule and the 
installing of a new, computerized, $300,000 phone system to 
replace the old switchboard. 

Improvement was also a key word last year. Topping the 
list of improvements was the renovation of McClurkan. 
However, MacKay Library, Wakefield Fine Arts and the 
Administration Building have all received facelifts, and the 
ceiling of the Gym is being raised in order to provide more 
seating. 

Revival was also a big part of 1981. The New Year’s Revival 
last Winter, Benson Lecture Series last Spring, and the Fall 
Revival last quarter, were all spiritual highlights of the year. 
The Holy Spirit was definitely present and many lives were 
touched and changed. 

Thus, 1981 was a great year for TNC. However, the tiem 
for looking back is drawing to a close, and attention needs 
to be given to the present year. Despite the unusual 
atmosphere of cooperation last year, problems will alomst 
definitely arise. This is nota bad sign, ratheran indication of 
growth and progress. Thus, all members of the community 
must continue to work together for the common goal. 

Leaving a Legacy 

A legacy is something that you leave to future generations 
and almost everyone would like to leave one. Well, Trev- 
Echoes is going to give you a chance to do just that. The fact 
is, you can share something with those who are around and 
leave a legacy for future Treveccans at the same time. 

In Spring, 1982, Trev-Echoes will introduce Legacy, a new 
student literary magazine. This magazine, a first for 
Trevecca, will feature short stories, poetry, essays, art and 
photography from you—the students of Trevecca. This 
campus is just full of talent and your student newspaper is 
going to provide a medium for some of it to be spotlighted. 

Deadline for entries will be Friday, February 19,1982. All 
written submissions, including short stories, poetry and 
essays, are to be typed and double-spaced. Art and 
photography must be in black and white. 

So, here’s your chance to be a part of a Legacy. If you have 
a flair with the pen or camera then let us see it. There is no 
limit on the number of items which may be subitted and you 
can contribute in any, or all of the areas. However, all items 
must be in good taste. 

Trojans don’t 

This week’s NAIA Top 20 
did not include Trevecca 
College, despite their win over 
David Liscomb. The Trojans 
did receive votes, but not 
enough to break into the elite 
group. 

David Liscomb dropped 
from 4th to 6th after losing to 
TNC last week. Lemoyn- 
Owen, who gave Liscomb their 

make Top 20 
only other loss, moved up to 
number four. 

Also getting votes in this 
week’s poll were Bethany 
Nazarene and Northwestern 
Nazarene. However, they too 
were short of enough votes to 
make the Top 20. Melvin 
Taylor was nominated for 
NAIA Player of the Week. 

Abortion: A 
Christian’s response 

During the 1980 election 
campaign we heard the usual 
rhetoric about abortion. But 
we also heard some startling 
statements by people of world 
reknown. Pope John Paul II 
said that abortion was an 
“unspeakable crime” while 
candidate John B. Anderson, 
who calls himself an 
evangelical, said that it should 
be an unmitigated right. Where 
does the truth lie? For the 
Christian person his or her 
fundamental guide and light is 
Scripture. In discerning truth 
and justice in any social justice 
issue the revelation of Scripture 
must be our primary source. 

Let us look first to Gen. 1:26, 
28. Here we see that man is 
fashioned in the image of God. 
Man is not an autonomous 
being, who determines his own 
destiny, but rather is part of 
God’s creation. As such man 
takes on inestimable value. The 
Exodus 20:13 command “You 
shall not kill," is not simply a 
prohibition of murder, but also 
a positive command to respect 
human life. 

Many have argued that the 
Scriptures are silent on the 
subject of abortion, as there is 
not direct reference to the 
practice. If one is looking for a 
“thou shalt not commit 
abortion,” they will come up 
short. The argument against 
abortion found in Scripture is 
built largely on principles of the 
sanctity of human life, 
specifically of pre-natal life. 

One passage that does speak 
directly about damage to the 
unborn is Exodous 21: 22-25. 
“When men strive together, 
and hurt a woman with child, 
so that there is a miscarriage, 
and yet no harm follows, the 
one who hurt her shall be fined 
according as the woman’s 
husband shall lay on him; and 
he shall pay as the judges 
determine. If any harm follows, 
then you shall give life for life, 
eye for eye, etc.” At first glance 
this passage seems to indicate a 
minimal value attached to the 
unborn by placing the 
emphasis on the mother’s 
injuries. But examination of 
Hebiew text, a mistranslation 
ol the word “miscarriage” can 
be shown. The Hebrew for 
miscarriage is “shakol” and is 
not used in this passage. The 
word that is used instead is 
“yatza,” which means 
“childbirth.” “Yatza” is used in 
Gen. 25:26, and is translated 
there as “to come forth.” This 
passage can be accurately 
translated as, “When men 
strive together, and hurt a 
woman with child, so that there 
is a childbirth (or literally, a 

Guest Editorial 

‘child comes forth’).” This 
corrected translation sheds new 
light on the value of the 
unborn. If premature 
childbirth occurs and the child 
lives unharmed, then a fine is 
imposed. If the child is 
damaged or dies, higher 
penalties will be meted out—in 
some cases even death. I am not 
suggesting that we follow these 
Old Testament commands 
today, but they certainly give us 
an idea of how precious 
prenatal life is to God. 

The Old and New Testament 
writers understood biological 
reproduction to be a 
supernaturally guided event. 
Prenatal existence is 
understood to be under God’s 
controlling hand. In Job 3:3, 
Job curses the day of his 
conception, but later 
acknowledges in Job 10:10-12, 
that it is God who created him 
and knit him together. Psalm 
139: 13-16 is perhaps the most 
awesome and inspiring 
message from God concerning 
the unborn. The theme of the 
chapter is that God has 
unending care for David. 
Verses 13-16 point out that 
God’s love and care extend to 
prenatal life as well. 

This passage informs us that 

it was God who formed David 
in his mother’s womb. David 
understood this and expressed 
his thanks to God for the way 
he was “fearfully and 
wonderfully made.” David’s 
formation in the womb was not 
hidden from God, for verse 16 
says that God “saw” or 
“acknowledged” David’s 
existence as already created 
life, and had already numbered 
his days. 

Jeremiah 1:5 teaches that 
Jeremiah was called to be a 
prophet before he was formed 
in the womb, and before birth 
God had consecrated him. In 
Luke 1:15 we see that John the 
Baptist was filled with the Holy 
Spirit while yet in his mother’s 
womb. 

The advent of Jesus to earth 
was through the means of Holy 
Spirit conception (Matthew 
1:20). This passage indicates 
the importance for Christ to 
experience the full range of 
human existence—starting at 
conception. 

This biblical understanding 
has been reflected throughout 
the history of the Christian 
church, as abortion has been 
thoroughly rejected as sin until 
the last decade by Protestant, 

cont. on pg. 3 
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Johnson presents 
Wachtel Lectures 

Rev. Talmadge Johnson, 
Superintendent of the Tennes¬ 
see District of the Church of the 
Nazarene, was the guest speak¬ 
er for the 1982 Wachtel Lecture 
Series, which concluded today. 
The evangelism series is spon¬ 
sored by the family of D.K. 
Wachtel in memory of the for¬ 
mer evangelist and Tennessee 
District Superintendent. 

Rev. Johnson is a graduate 
of Bethany Nazarene College, 
where he received his bachelor 
and masters degrees. Prior to 
assuming his present position, 
he was superintendent of the 
Mississippi District for five 
years. Before that he served as a 
pastor in Oklahoma for four¬ 
teen years and was an evangel¬ 
ist for three years. 

Rev. Johnson has also served 

as General President of the 
Nazarene Young People’s So¬ 
ciety and as a member of the 
General Board of the Church of 
the Nazarene. He is presently a 
member of the Trevecca Col¬ 
lege Board of Trustees. 

Preceding the lecture series 
was College Hill’s annual New 
Year’s Revival with Rev. Stuart 
McWhirter. The revival began 
last Sunday and ran through 
Wednesday night. Rev. Mc¬ 
Whirter spoke in chapel on 
Tuesday. 

Rev. McWhirter is an inter¬ 
national evangelist in the 
Church of the Nazarene and 
lives in Indiana. He is, accord¬ 
ing to Pastor Ed Nash, one of 
the most popular evangelists in 
the church and a favorite a- 
mong college students. 

Benson gets 
new R.C.’s 

By Linda Dickens 
Staff Writer 

Trevecca gains a few new 
faces on its staff and faculty 
each year, and this year has 
been no exception. Doug and 
Cyndi Ernest moved on 
campus this quarter to tackle 
the considerable job of being 
Resident Counselors at Benson 
Hall. Joining the faculty this 
quarter is Professor Rob 
Blann, as a member of the 
English Department. 

Doug and Cyndi Ernest 
moved here from Sterling 
Park, Virginia to be the RC’s of 
Benson Hall. Doug had 
attended Northern Virginia 
Community College for one 
year and was working part- 
time at the National 
Association of Secondary 
School Principals during his 
studies, after working with C & 
P Telephone for several years. 
Knowing he would need to 
graduate from a four-year 
college to get his degree in 
accounting, he began thinking 
of a school to attend. He had 
attended Trevecca for one year, 
ten years before, and liked it. 
His sister, a graduate of TNC 
who lives in this area, informed 
him of the position of RC. 
Doug and Cyndi applied, and 
when the position became open 
for them, they accepted. 

Cyndi received her degree in 
Elementary Education from 
Oral Roberts University and 
taught school in Northern 
Virginia for four years at the 
time of the move. She will be 
working as the secretary at 
Kinderhaus, the campus dav- 

care center. In July she will fill 
the position of secretary of the 
Education Department. 

“Since moving here the 
biggest problem we’ve had is 
adjusting to the hours—dorm 
life here begins at 11:00,” Cyndi 
said. The Ernests are working 
into their new schedule of late 
nights and the work that comes 
with their responsibility. Even 
as Cyndi spoke, a flood of 
papers and a typewriter lay on 
the table in front of her—dorm 
typing waiting to be finished. 

“Doug and I met at a 
Nazarene church. One of the 
neat things about coming here, 
I think, is that when we were 
engaged and getting married, 
we always wished we could 
have gone to school together, 
doing things like going to the 
basketball games and concerts. 
In a way this is like our wish 
coming true—not exactly, but 
almost. We hope to get to know 
the students here—the guys 
and the girls.” 

Also joining the faculty of 
TNC is Professor Rob Blann. 
Blann is a graduate of 
Vanderbilt University with a 
B.A. in English, and holds an 
M.A. degree from Emory 
University. He is not totally 
new to Trevecca, as he taught 
part-time at TNC during the 
fall quarter. Blann has 
previously worked with the 
Metro School System and the 
Social Security Administration. 

Rob and his wife, Barbara, 
have a recently adopted 
daughter, Jennifer Lee. They 
are members of the First 
Church of the Nazarene, 
Nashville. 

More information on 

‘Scholarship Bank’ 
Last year Trev-Echoes ran 

an article dealing with a 
program called the Scholarship 
Bank. The Scholarship Bank is 
an organization that provides a 
listing of scholarship 
possibilities to students for a 
fee. After running the article, 
the Scholarship Bank received 
a number of inquiries from 
students, according to Steve 
Danz, director of the program. 
The following are a few 
questions and answers dealing 
with this program which might 
help those who are considering 
it. 

1. Which students are 
eligible to use The Scholarship 
Bank? All students, undergrad¬ 
uate and graduate, may apply 
to us for financial aid. We are 
the only complete source of all 
private financial aid in the 
U.S., including graduate 
grants, internships, work- 
study, and of course, 
scholarships. 

2. How much private aid is 
available? We estimate there 
are over 25,000 private aid 
sources. These include private 
foundations, trade groups, 
other non-profit institutions, 
civic groups and commercial 
lenders. The average scholar¬ 
ship is valued at approximately 
$750, and many are renewable 
annually. 

3. How many different aid 
sources will w'e send each 
student? We promise the 
student at least 20 different 
sources for which he/she is 
potentially eligible. In fact, the 
average student has been 
receiving well over 75 aid 
sources. 

4. How do you know' w hich 
sources a student is eligible for? 
The key is the questionnaire 
which each student fills out. We 
ask about major, occupational 

goal, religion, parents’ 
employer, union and military 
service, where the student 
wants to live, any graduate 
school plans, and special 
interests, hobbies, sports and 
the like. 

5. Is financial “need” the 
most important factor? That is 
true in only about 30% of the 
scholarships. The others look 
for things like occupational 
goals, leadership, or academic 
merit. 

6. What information is sent 
on each scholarship? The 
student receives the name of the 
grant, the eligibility factors, the 
amount of money available, 
and where to write. The 
Scholarship Bank will send the 
actual application for the 
scholarship to the student if 
requested. 

7. Is it too late for this 
academic year? Probably not; 
with the number of sources to 
apply through, each has its own 

By Janie Martin 
Staff Writer 

Finley Knowles, Vice- 
President of social life, has 
announced that due to the fact 
that many students have 
received supersavers on credit 
and not paid for them, there 
will be a supersaver update. 

Finley said that about 70 
students have not paid for their 
supersavers and a new red card 
will be issued to those who have 
paid. 

“The Supersaver has worked 
out better than I expected. By 
having the money up front we 

deadline. It all depends many 
times on whether the private 
source still has funds to give 
away. By law, non-profit 
foundations must give a 
percentage of their assets away 
every year, and that process 
continues throughout the year 
until that is done. 

8. What areas of study are 
well funded? We have funds 
available in every academic 
discipline from anthropology 
to zoology. Business, teaching, 
engineering and the health 
fields are very well-funded, as 
are all fields for older female 
students. There are funds in 
virtually all disciplines. 

9. How do students apply 
and what is the charge? Send a 
business-size stamped self- 
addressed envelope to The 
Scholarship Bank, 10100 Santa 
Monica Blvd., #750, Los 
Angeles, CA 90067. Cost is 
$17.50 when students sign up 
with a friend. 

were able to plan a schedule 
ahead of time,” Finley stated. 

Finley said that, since old 
College Hill is no longer 
available, anything that is not 
religious has to be shown in 
Fine Arts. 

Upcoming activities include 
“The Apple Dumpling Gang,” 
starring Don Knotts and Tim 
Conway, on January 22. Ten 
dollar door prizes will be given 
away to a few lucky supersaver 
owners. Also, SAC will be co¬ 
sponsoring White Wings, 
sponsoring a Marx Brothers 
movie and a Glen Garrett 
concert. “Superman” is coming 
up next quarter. 

Supersaver 
update 

Abortion ... from pg. 2 
Catholic and Jewish theolog¬ 
ians alike. George Williams, 
church history scholar at 
Harvard Divinity School, best 
sums up the belief of history’s 
prominent theologians by 
saying, “Two-thousand years 
of Jewish-Christian history 
maintain that the fetus is a 
person with the right to life. We 
know very well that what has 
happened in the conception is 
the emergence of a new being 
and all it needs is time.” 

Until the last ten years, the 
Church of Christ has stood 
solidly against abortion. No 
theologian of any Christian 
sect has justified it until very 
recently. Today the Church 
neither offers social help for 
women and their babies, nor 
takes a unified stand against its 

legalization. 

Some Christians believe 
anti-abortion legislation is 
wrong. They believe that in 
doing so we would be imposing 
our convictions upon the rest of 
the nation. Surely there is a 
plurality of beliefs in society, 
but does that mean we should 
close our mouths? In doing so 
we would deny our part in that 
plurality. If we believe that the 
unborn are human beings 
fashioned in God’s image, it 
then follows that we must 
support legislation that 
prevents abortion. Proverbs 
24:11-12 commands us to, 

“Rescue those who are being 
taken away to death; hold back 
those who are stumbling to the 
slaughter. If you say, ‘Behold, 

we did not know this,’ does not 
he who weighs the heart 
perceive it? Does not he who 
keeps watch over your soul 
know it, and will he not requite 
a man according to his work?” 
Since we know the practices 
continues we are culpable 
before God if we remain silent. 

Now is the time to act on 
your convictions. We must 
remember that legislating 
against abortion is necessary, 
but not sufficient for the 
eradication of problems that 
result from unwanted 
pregnancies. We as Christians 
must show compassion and 
provide alternatives for women 
seeking abortions. In so doing 
we can be Christ’s instrument 
of healing on this earth. 
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Dr. Cecil Paul 

selected as 

Greenlake ’82 speaker 
By Tom Felder 

Editor 

Mike Estep, general pro¬ 
gram director for campus- 
career ministries, has 
announced the selection of Dr. 
Cecil Paul as the morning 
presentation speaker for 
Greenlake ’82. Dr. Paul 
currently serves as Professor 
and Director of Graduate 
studies at Eastern Nazarene 
College. He is also involved in 
individual and group 
counseling in the Boston area, 
and is the founder and 
executive director of the 
Beechwood Community Life 
Center and Beechwood 
Counseling Services. 

Greenlake ’82 is scheduled 
for August 17-22, and will 
provide an opportunity for 
approximately 1,000 Nazarene 
college students from across 
the United States and Canada 
to gather together for a week of 
worship, study, sharing and 
celebration. The event will be 
held at the American Baptist 
Assembly retreat center in 
Greenlake, Wisconsin. 

The theme of this Greenlake 
’82 will be on personal holiness, 
specifically as it relates to the 
young adult. The retreat will 
also explore contemporary 
issues and determine their place 
in a Christian lifestyle. 

Joining Dr. Paul will be such 
well-known holiness speakers 
as Dr. Jerald Johnson, Dr. 
John A. Knight, Rev. Gary 
Heneke, Rev. Steve Manley 
and Rev. Chuck Milhuff. These 

men will serve as the evening 
speakers, and their messages 
will be designed to support Dr. 
Paul’s morning presentations. 

Aside from the special 
services and study sessions, a 
variety of recreational activities 
will be available. These will 
include boating, golf, tennis, 
bicycling, and team sports. 

Dr. Cecil Paul 
Footpaths and beautiful 
scenery will also provide 
opportunities for quiet times. 

Entertainment at the event 
will include popular Christian 
artists, as well as college and 
Summer Ministries teams. 

Greenlake ’82 is sponsored 
by the Department of Youth 
Ministries of the Church of the 
Nazarene, and is being 
coordinated by the Youth 
Ministries staff in conjunction 
with Nazarene Student 
Leadership Conference and 
Nazarene Higher Education. 
Questions should be directed to 
the office of Student Services 
or Mike Estep, 6401 The Paseo, 
Kansas City, Missouri 64131. 

Clubs present 
Bridal Show 

By Sheri McMurrin 
Asst. Features Editor 

One of the highlights of the 
year, especially for those 
planning to get married, will be 
presented this month through 
the joint efforts of Trevecca’s 
Sigma and Civinettes clubs. 
Bridal Penthouse, working 
with these clubs, will be co¬ 
sponsoring a bridal fashion 
show—“A Wedding Storybook 
”—to show off their new spring 
line of fashions. The bridal 
fashion show will be held on 
January, 21, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
gymnasium. 

This show will have 
interesting ideas for bridal 
gowns, formal dresses, tuxedos 
and other formal wear, 
according to club members. 
The ladies modeling the Spring 
fashions will be selected 
representatives of Sigma and 
Civinettes, and the male 

models will also be Trevecca 
students. 

The Mistress-of-Ceremonies 
for the show will be Marsha 
Blackburn, who is well-known 
in this field. She has been in 
pageants and also does some 
modeling. This Spring she will 
be MC for the National Bridal 
Show. 

A variety of excellent 
entertainment has been 
scheduled to highlight the 
show. This will be provided by 
the students and will include 
music, drama, and ventrilo¬ 
quism. The fashion show will 
start and end with dramatic 
skits which have been put 
together by Sigma and 
Civinettes club members. Some 
of the entertainers will be Joe 
Lovell, Joyce Stover, Sharlee 
Haynes, Todd Webb, Tammy 
Tarter, and Jeff Herndon. The 
Trevecca Stage Band will also 
be playing throughout the 

show. 
Since this is a major event 

there will be widespread 
publicity including commer¬ 
cials on over twelve radio 
stations and a television 
commercial featuring students 
Lori Hooper and Kim King. 

There will be a SI.00 
donation requested for 
admission. All proceeds will go 
to the clubs and will be used for 
special TPS projects. There will 
also be many valuable door 
prizes. First of all there will be 
four honeymoon packages 
including the Hyatt Regency, 
Mariott, Maxwell House and 
Opryland hotels. Other prizes 
will be a lunch for two at Silver 
Wings, dinner for two at Le 
Chateau and other prizes 
donated by Bridal Penthouse. 

The sets and decorations will 
be built by club members and 
they are expecting approxi¬ 
mately 900 people to attend. 

Susan Slaughter. • * from pg. 1 

nation and abroad. Her 
interpretations of Gershwin’s 
music have received special 
recognition. One London 
magazine critic said he found it 
hard to imagine better trumpet 
playing, while another reviewer 
said, “The soft muted work of 
Susan Slaugher was a thing of 
beauty to hear.” 

One week of her vacation 
each year is devoted to 
performing recitals and making 
solo appearances with regional 
bands and orchestras and at 
colleges, such as the Lyceum 

program tonight. 
Throughout her career, Miss 

Slaugher has attained 
numerous honors, such as her 
nomination by the editors of 
Ladies’ Home Journal for their 
Woman of the Year Award; she 
was lecturer/recitalist at the 
National Trumpet Symposium; 
she has served as a member of 
the Board of Directors of the 
International Trumpet Guild 
and she is presently a faculty 
member of the St. Louis 
Conservatory of Music. 

Miss Slaugher will present a 

concert tonight in the 
Wakefield Auditorium at 8:00 
p.m. Tomorrow morning she 
will conduct a Master Trumpet 
class for trumpeters in the 
Nashville area. 

After attaining her dream of 
being first trumpet in a major 
symphony, she realizes her 
life’s goal is, “to use my skills to 
communicate God’s love... to 
love everyone as God loves 
them. That is difficult at times, 
but that’s what I want to do... 
talk to them, to treat them the 
way Jesus would.” 

Enrollment nears 900 
The Winter quarter at 

Trevecca began last week with 
registration. For most, to think 
of registration brings to mind 
step 1, step 2, and the long 
hours sometimes involved. 

According to Marty Eby of 
the Registrar’s office, the 
expected enrollment for Winter 
Quarter, 1982 is to be 
approximately 880 students, 
about the same as Winter 
Quarter 1981. Mrs. Eby stated 
that this could be considered a 
good retention figure. Of the 
students enrolled, there were 
quite a few newcomers to 
Trevecca. Some of those are 
first time students, and others 
have been enrolled in previous 
years and had been away for 
awhile. 

In talking with some new 
students, it was found that 
most have the same view of 
Trevecca. They feel that the 
spiritual atmosphere is great, 

and also commented on people 
being so friendly. It was the 
opinion of some that 
registration could have been 
somewhat more organized. 

The entire student body was 
welcomed with a host of 

r 

activities, including an all 
school skate, and a concert 
featuring the group Harvest. 
The Trojan basketball team 
also welcomed everyone back 
in their own way by chalking up 
a few big wins. 

POP SE2: 
If you’re looking for a deal 
Just come in from the freeze. 
Join us for a real good meal 

And warm up with our 

Nacho Cheese. 

SNACK SHOPPE HOURS: 
7:15 A.M.— 4:00 P.M. Mon-Fri 
7:00 P.M.—11:00 P.M. M, T, T, F 
7:00 P.M.—12:00 P.M. Sat 
8:00 P.M.—11:00 P.M. Sun, Wed 

College Hill 
Church oS the Nazarene 

We’re experiencing 
great things in the Lord. 

How about you! 


